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Term 1 (10 weeks) 
Tue 28th Jan – Fri 4th Apr 

 

Friday 31st January 
No Casual Clothes Day 

No Assembly 
 

Friday 7th February 
9.30am Beginning of Year 
School Mass in the Gym 

 

Friday 14th February 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st February 
No Assembly 

 

Monday 24th February 

School photo day  
 

Friday 28th February 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Friday 7th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Monday 10th March 
Labour Day Public Holiday 

Student Free Day 
 

Friday 14th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4KB 

 

Friday 21st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3JT 

 

Friday 28th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Friday 4th April 
12.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Monday 21st April 
Easter Monday Public 

Holiday 
Student free day 

 

Tuesday 22nd April 
Student free day 

 

Wednesday 23rd April 
Student free day 

 

Thursday 24th April 
Student free day 

 

Friday 25th April 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Student free day  
 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

Welcome to school and welcome to the new school year! Our first day was action packed as 
our newest students found their way to classrooms and those more familiar caught up with 
old friends. The sense of excitement and high energy was terrific to witness, and all staff 
have enjoyed making and renewing connections. 
 

Some of you may be aware that we always commence the school year with a special Mass 
for educators at Saint Patrick’s Cathedral. This was held yesterday and well over four 
hundred people attended. It is always a very special event because it helps us to focus on 
the students in our care as we pray for sustenance in the year ahead. 
At the Mass Bishop Paul spoke about this year being declared as the 
year of hope. In a world where things move quickly and we are so 
often called to be responsive to so much, we were challenged to 
take up the call to be people of hope in our future, our professions 
and our lives. The gospels tell us that hope will sustain us, and peace 
will thrive in a world where hope is permitted to flourish. 
 

I hope that we can have a great year. I hope that 2025 brings many 
blessings our way and that our children will continue to thrive in a 
school community where they are valued for who they are. I wish 
you a very happy 2025 and may your hopes become your reality. 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin. 
 
 

                          A Prayer for the New School Year 
Lord Jesus, we ask for Your help as we begin this new school year.   

Allow us to experience Your presence in the many blessings You place before us.  

Open our eyes to the new challenges and exciting opportunities that this new 

school year offers.  

Open our hearts and minds to new friends and new teachers.  

May we be the instruments of Your peace in our school, our community and our 

world.   

Amen!  
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Friday 2nd May 
Term 2 Mass 

 

Friday 9th May 
Mothers’/Special Friends’ 

Day Liturgy 
 

Friday 16th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 23rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5SMC 
 

Friday 30th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 6th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DGS 
 

Monday 9th June 
King’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Student free day  
 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 

 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome to our new staff 
We welcome the following new staff to our school this year and wish you all the very best as 
you settle into life at Saint Francis Xavier school: 
 

Mrs. Liz Posthlewaite and Ms. Tamara Wilson (Foundation), Mrs. Teresa Skrypko (Year 2), 
Mrs. Leonie Leviston and Mrs. Brighid Ginnane- Smith (Yr. 3), Mr. Kai Barclay (Yr. 4), 
Mr. Glen Strange and Mrs. Nicki McGannon (Yr.5), Mr. Jack O’Brien and Ms. Mikaela 
Monson (Learning Support Officers). We also welcome Mrs. Majella Lewis (junior music 
classes) and Mrs. Hayley Quinlan (Year 3) who will be working in our school for first term. 
 
School Traffic 
- When turning at the top of Fortune Street - please go to the 2nd group of trees, opposite 
the golf club (marked with a LARGE X). 
- Please go up to the cross in a single line and cross to come back down Fortune Street. 
- As a pedestrian, only ever cross Fortune Street at the School Crossing. 
- Please observe all 'No Standing,' 'No U-Turns,' 'One Way' and 'Bus Zone' signs. 
- Please use the designated areas for parking and follow the rules. 
 
School Uniform Expectations 
It is appropriate that at the start of the new school year we ensure that all children adhere 
to the school uniform policy. Please note that the following excerpt is taken from the parent 
handbook, and it applies to all students in our school: 
 
SCHOOL HATS 
School hats are a compulsory item of our school uniform for students during term 1 and 
term 4 and must be worn during all recesses and outdoor activities. 
 
JEWELLERY 
The only jewellery permitted at school is a wristwatch and one pair of gold or silver plain 
studs or sleepers for pierced ear lobes.  
 
HAIR  
Long hair is to be tied back. A plain maroon or navy hair tie, scrunchie or ribbon may be 
worn with winter, summer and sports uniform. Hair should always be neat and tidy. Shaving 
the head is not permitted. Unnatural hair colouring is not permitted. 
 
Technology 
Student devices are provided by the school for student use. Mobile phones and smart 
watches are to be handed to the classroom teacher at the commencement of the day and 
will be securely stored until the end of the school day. Parent communication with students 
throughout the day should be kept to a minimum and made through the school office, not 
directly to the student. 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         3. 

 

 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day (F-2) 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Student free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Student free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Fill the forest with love for Sam 
As we approach the first anniversary of the disappearance of our friend Mrs. Samantha 
Murphy, members of our community may be wondering what we could do to mark this 
tragic event. Ms. Katrina Guerin has planned the following event to mark the occasion and if 
you would like to participate, you are most welcome to do so. If you would like more 
information, Mrs. Leah Hanrahan is happy to help out at 
school. While this is not a school planned event, all 
members of our community are warmly invited to 
participate. 
 
Please walk/run in Woowookarung Park on Sunday February 
2nd. 
We will meet at the scenic lookout (Cnr of Bakers and 
Boundary Road) at 8am to remember our friend with a few 
minutes of silence. 
All welcome, please spread the word around to any Ballarat friends/searchers that might like 
to join us. 
No need to rsvp and please no vehicles. 
Katrina 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations Mr. Willmott 
Mr. Tom Willmott celebrated his wedding over the recent school break. Tom and Tegan had 
a great day with family and friends as they came together to mark the wonderful occasion. 
We wish Tom and Tegan all the very best for a future filled with happiness. Congratulations 
Tom and Tegan! 
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Religious Education News 
 

 
Beginning of Year School Mass  
Friday February 7  
9:30am in the Gym 
 
A warm invitation is extended to all our families, 
friends and parish members who would like to join us 
in celebrating our beginning of the Year School Mass. 
 
We have a beautiful tradition at St Francis Xavier 
whereby our Year Six children accompany our new 
Foundation children into Mass and lead a special 
blessing as a welcome to our school community.  
(At the End of Year Mass our Foundation children 
reciprocate and lead the blessing as our Year Six 
children go forward to high school).  
 
We also look forward to welcoming our Parish Priest, 
Father Justin, to our school. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Curriculum News 
 
 
 
Welcome to 2025! I hope your break was filled with happiness, family time, and 
some well-deserved rest. 
 
 
 
 

 
At St. Francis Xavier, our Pedagogical Understandings focus on: 

 Explicit Direct Instruction 
 Moving knowledge from short-term to long-term memory 
 Positive teacher-student relationships 

 
We promote: 

 Strong Relationships 
 High Expectations & Excellent Classroom Practice 
 Positive Classroom Tone 
 Quality Feedback 
 Supportive Learning Environments 
 Excellent Presentation 
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We are off to a busy start! Here’s what your child and teacher will be focusing 
on in the coming weeks. 
 
 
 

Key Dates  
 
Foundation: Testing Wednesdays 

 Wednesday, 5th February (Week 2) Testing 
 Wednesday, 12th February (Week 3): Testing/ Tell Me About Your Child Meetings 
 Wednesday, 19th February (Week 4) Testing 
 Wednesday, 26th February (Week 5) Testing 

 
Years 1-6: 

 Beginning of Year (BOY) Literacy Testing (DIBELS) 
 Origo Stepping Stones Pre-Testing (Modules 1-3) 

 
Support Programs: 
Jayne Mohr will conduct assessments to help identify students who will be suitable for intervention programs within 
the next few weeks. Program Support meetings will commence in Week 3 and Jayne will make contact with families 
to make a suitable time for these to take place.  
 

This year, we are holding Year Ahead Meetings (Yrs 1-6) instead of Getting to Know 
Your Child sessions. These will run in weeks 3 and 4. More information to 
follow.  Please keep these dates free as these meetings will provide you with 
information about the expectations of the year and provide a time for you to have a 
meet and greet with your child's teacher.  
 
 

Week 3 Year Ahead Meetings:  Yrs 2, 5, 6 (5-6pm) & Foundation: Tell me about your child meetings 
 
Week 4 Year Ahead Meetings: Yrs 1, 3, 4 (5-6pm) 

 

Enjoy your week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         6. 

 

 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 1: 

 Week 4 - Tuesday Feb 18th - SFX Athletics Day @ Llanberris (ALL Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 students) 
 Week 4 - Friday Feb 21st - District Swimming @ Eureka Outdoor Pool (venue TBC) (nominated 

students from Yr 4, 5 & 6)  
 
Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Wed May 7th - Division AFL @  venue TBC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 4 - Mon May 12th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 

6)  
 Week 6 - Wednesday May 28th - Division Soccer @ Morshead Park, Redan - venue TBC (selected 

students from Yr 5/6)  
 Week 7 - Friday June 6th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
Term 3: 

 Week 4 - Friday Aug 15th - Ballarat Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected 

students from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 
 Week 5 - Friday Aug 22nd - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 8 - Thursday Sep 11th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (qualifiers from BCPS Aths - Yr 4, 5 

& 6) 
 
Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 10th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths - Yr 4, 5 

& 6) 
 Week 4 - Friday Oct 31st - SFX Junior Sports Day -  (all students in F-2) 
 Week 5 - Wednesday Nov 5th - Eureka Division Cricket (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 

 
 

Have a great week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments 
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